Kingston Action Group 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 16 May 2023
Present: Vicki Scott,  Steve Berry,  Catherine Dampney,  Cllr David Hoare and Rob Watson. Barrie Lambert  had sent an apology for absence.
Note. Will Dorman had expressed an interest in re-joining the Group, following his retirement. Vicki would ask him while Steve would ask Helen Sida if she might also wish to join. 
1. Minutes of the meeting held on 21 March were approved. There were no matters arising not covered by agenda items.
2. Finance
2.1
Steve had circulated a report although not everyone had had a chance to read it. The balance shown in the most recent bank statement dated 14 April was £1113.32.  Payments owing – including recent expenditure by Rob of £71.97 on a soaker hose and fittings  – amounted to £718.72 leaving £394.60 available to spend. This would increase by £81 if the cost of rent for the year beginning 1 April was met, as expected, by SDNP A(CARES).
The other outstanding payments were all to Steve:
 £62.15 on seeds, £107.60 on plants and £50 on a water tank. The £330 for the notice board – including installation – had already been repaid by the KPC via their Small Grants Scheme. 
2.2
Steve had very recently asked the Parish Clerk to confirm that the Group would receive £3000 in F/Y 2023/4 for planting in the village. He had suggested that we might spend £500 of this on the Community Wildlife Garden and the remainder elsewhere. 
2.3
We had heard at the end of March that our application for a grant of £2200 to the National Garden Scheme’s Community Gardens had been unsuccessful. The scheme had been over-subscribed but we had been unable to get any more feedback. This left us still £2200 short of the sum needed to pay for the projected shelter.  Rob and his wife had sketched a plan for this which Steve would use in support of another application to the Chalk Cliff Trust
3. Community Garden
3.1
Further work had been done to improve the entrance to the greenhouse,  while the damage to the steps caused by a reversing lorry had now been repaired. It was agreed that a raised bed should be moved to protect the steps from future harm.. 
3.2  
Some digital photos had been send to Tony for printing and display on the board. These would be put up shortly, with captions. Steve had written some copy including a brief history of the site and an invitation to help with future work.
3.3
Following correspondence with Lewes District Council, Andy Frost would be visiting the site soon to look at the state of the fence separating our Garden from that our neighbour in Gow’s Croft. He would also consider whether the Council might repair the former entrance, facilitating wheelchair and pushchair access. 
3.4
The next major project was constructing a stable and even platform for the water tank, between the greenhouse and the garage. We needed to ask the occupier(s)  of 9 Gow’s Croft about the guttering on the garage which we could offer to repair.
3.5
Catherine had arranged a further meeting with the head teacher of our primary school about the possible future use of the garden by school pupils and would investigate the issue of the water supply on 19 May.  The presence of a water main at the bottom of The Street might make connecting to a supply easier and cheaper than had been thought.  
3.6
Rob had raised the issue (with Stephanie Mills) of our nomination of the Garden as a Local Green Space and had been assured that this was being considered.  The Group had proposed last September that the Garden receive this designation. There had been a query about the application in November but we had had no information since.  Logic suggested that since the SDNPA was funding the Garden, it should receive the designation.
3.7
There had been some positive responses to the appeal in The Kingston News, with donations of Hazel trees, Strawberry and Rosemary plants, and dozens of Foxgloves and offers of Grape Hyacinth bulbs. The late Geoff Daw’s family had gifted a set of small hand garden tools and another donor had given sunflower seedlings.
4
KPC update
4.1
The new Council members were Ian Douglas, Louisa Adams, Charlotte Parnell and Naomi Fry. Those staying on for another term were David Hoare, Alex Leith and John Berwick. It was hoped that Louisa would assume responsibility for environmental matters. No-one had so far expressed any interest in Chairing the Council. The first meeting of the new Council would be on 17th May. 
4.2
The developers had revised their planning proposals for Castelmer Fruit Farm site but although the height of the houses had been reduced, they were still of three storeys.  They had not made any changes in response to the concerns expressed about the inadequacy of provision made for the increase in sewage outflow. 
4.3
There would be a hearing on 21 August on the subject of the putative footpath between the ridge (Windmill Field) and Ashcombe Lane at Audiburn. 

5
South East In Bloom
Vicki and Steve (and any others interested) would meet the new judge for this year’s competition, Matt Wakefield,  at the Pavilion  at 10.30  on 6 July for coffee and biscuits before the usual tour of the village. Vicki would ask Tony if he were willing to update the supporting narrative of our entry which should include reference to the newly established Nature Recovery Group.
6
Nature Recovery Group 
6.1
This new Group, chaired by Helen Sida, would follow up on the report by the Mapping Project, initially by identifying all the landowners in the village, householders excepted, with a view to suggesting what each might do to increase biodiversity there.  Owners of private gardens would also be encouraged to make a contribution, for example by pledging to refrain from using chemical poisons or peat in their gardens. Steve currently represented the Action Group but others would be welcomed.   
7
Traffic 
7.1
Will Dorman would be on the newly established Traffic Steering Group set up by KPC, as would Rob’s neighbour, a former Town Planner.
8
The next meeting would be held on 4 July at 4.45 at The Pavilion.
